AAUW Board Meeting Minutes for December 3, 2024, at 7:00 p.m. on Zoom

Present: Terri Bawden, Pam Collins, Patricia Griffith, Linda Hendrick, Bonnie Underwood, Kim Waller, and Trish Wilson
1. The meeting was opened by Pam as we shared our highs and lows.  Kim announced that she would be moving to Lynnwood to be closer to work and this will be her last board meeting. The board expressed their appreciation for her willingness to serve and her contributions to both D.E.I. and Public Policy.
2. December meeting: The logistics of a hybrid meeting and possible poor weathers conditions made the board decide to host a zoom meeting rather than in-person.  Patricia will include that in the upcoming newsletter suggesting we discuss our ‘favorites,’ such as recipes, memories, holiday traditions.  To accommodate those who have requested more in-person gatherings, we will host an informal social at Gere A Deli on December 28, at 10:00 a.m.
3. January program: Following discussion, it was decided that we will move our D.E.I. presentation to the February meeting.  Several speakers are under consideration for the January meeting.  Trish is following up with Brandi at Watermark which would follow our Banned Book Book Talk and possibly lead into our D.E.I.  presentation. Also considered: Terry Lomax (new member) and Brent Lundquist (SCAM speech). 
4. On-line Book Club will meet on January 10 and discuss the book “Airplane Mode.” 
5. February meeting: Our D.E.I. presentation will be entitled “Starting the Conversation” and begin with information about generational differences which refer to the distinct social, cultural, and technological experiences that shape the values, beliefs, and behaviors of individuals within a specific age group. These differences are influenced by historical events, major societal shifts, and technological advancements that occurred during each generation’s formative years.
6. Program meetings:
a.  In March: photography from two perspectives – underwater and night sky. 
b.  April: considering a panel of women owned local businesses.  
c. May: NOAH speaker or Deborah Lekanoff. 
d. Other ideas include a recorded program by Kirk Dunbar 
7. Scholarship Committee: Currently we have no committee chair; Pam will contact Polly Meyers to be Co-Chair.
8. Tech Trek: Trish will continue to chair the committee and Linda has volunteered to help with paperwork. 
9. Publicity: Terri will be away from January 22 to February 6.  She has requested that publicity for events be sent to her by the 20th (no later than the 23rd) of the month for the following meeting. 
10. Next meeting: January 6, 202,5 at 7:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Bonnie Underwood, Secretary

